Clarady, Carrie

From: Wilson, Laura <Laura.Wilson@schools.utah.gov>
Sent: Monday, March 27, 2023 4:48 PM

To: IC DocketMgr

Cc: Palmer, John

Subject: SLFS Data Collection

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

NCES requirements for School Level reporting is a duplication, and their 2 year lag in publishing data makes it obsolete
for budgeting and other decision making processes.

This requirement will be an unnecessary burden on resources for the state of Utah.
Especially as we head into the post COVID financial storm, states and districts should not have to re-do systems and
charts of accounts to accommodate NCES, when they could harness existing data systems instead.

Best Regards,

Utah State Board of Education
School Finance Team
Laura.wilson@schools.utah.gov
801-538-7633



